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From the ISUAA president
Greetings,
I hope this edition of the ISUAA newsletter finds you doing well and thriving through another 
winter wherever you are. As you may recall from the last newsletter, ISUAA has seen a change in 
leadership. Gail Lamb’s term as president ended in the fall, and I stepped into the position on an 
interim basis until such time that a permanent president can be elected. I will continue in my role 
as vice president during this period of transition.

I want to thank Gail for her more than four years of service as president. She stepped up in a 
time of need for the organization and provided leadership and continuity after the sudden passing 
of Charlie Harris. Without her cheerful presence and dutiful organization, this transition would 
not have gone so well. She has been there as a guiding presence and mentor, holding my hand and 
teaching me the ins and outs of the job. I know all ISUAA members give her a heartfelt thanks for 
the work she has done. But she isn’t walking away, she will continue to serve as a board member 
at-large and provide counsel and leadership.

As much as Gail has been a value, the entire board has served us well as I continue to learn. 
Many are longstanding members and possess remarkable knowledge and expertise in all areas that 
are important to the board’s functions. They provide this for all of us. Without their tireless effort 
and dedication, ISUAA could not continue to fulfill its mission as an advocate for Illinois State 
University annuitants. Whether you are retired and drawing a pension, or currently working and 
contributing to SURS, remember that SUAA and ISUAA continue to advocate for the rights of 
members and protections of our promised benefits.

I want to invite you to our next lunch meeting scheduled for Wednesday, March 16. It is a great 
opportunity to reconnect with colleagues, learn about the work of SUAA, and enjoy programming 
including speakers of note and live entertainment. Our December meeting featured Bill Legett, 
ISU director of Event Management, Dining, and Hospitality (EMDH). Bill talked about the 
recent renovations to the Bone Student Center and gave a lively and informative overview of the 
varied and non-stop work that happens in the facility.

Finally, if you are interested in helping us, the ISUAA invites you to consider a position on the 
board. We are always looking for new faces and new ideas and would love to hear from you.

I look forward to continuing my service to ISUAA and its members and welcome feedback on 
how your local chapter and the state organization may better inform and serve you.

John Walker
jwalker@IllinoisState.edu
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How time flies
By April Karlene Anderson-Zorn, university archivist,  
Dr. Jo Ann Rayfield Archives at Illinois State University

150 years ago—1872
• The Illinois Natural History Museum curator John Wesley

Powell resigned at the Board of Education meeting on June
26, 1872. Samuel Moulton appointed Jesse Fell, Enoch Gats-
man, and Charles Noetling as the committee commissioned
to nominate the next Museum curator.
Proceedings of the Board of Education of the State of Illinois, 
Meeting Minutes, June 26, 1872, pg 3.

100 years ago—January-March 1922
• The junior class was said to be ‘seriously considering’ a play

written by University High School alumni and former
Bloomington resident Rachel Crothers. 39 East gained
popularity in New York and Chicago and became a popular
film starring Constance Binny. Though a strong contender, 
the junior class was still in deliberations and reported to The
Vidette, “More will be said of the play in a later issue.” The
Vidette, January 11, 1922 (Vol. 34, No. 16, pg 3).

• Maude Kettering, the first matron of Fell Hall, died February
10 after a fall in the women’s dormitory. Upon the news of
her February 5 hospitalization, a dance planned at Fell Hall
that night was canceled. Her funeral was held on February 11
in the living room of Fell Hall, the third funeral ever held on
campus. The Vidette, February 8, 1922 (Vol. 34, Nos. 20, pg 3);
February 15, 1922 (Vol. 34, Nos. 21, Pg 1 and 4).

• During a student body session, President Felmley asked all
Juniors who planned to return the next year to stand. Two
hundred twenty-nine students were recognized, while 202
were slated for graduation that semester. These students repre-
sented the largest graduating classes to date at the University. 
The Vidette, March 22, 1922 (Vol. 34, No. 25, Pg 1).

75 years ago—January-March 1947
• Twenty-five families and 42 men moved into the brand new

housing complex for student veterans off Suddath Road. The
barrack-style housing, constructed under the Landham Act, 
provided “housing for distressed veterans, servicemen, and
their families who are attending educational institutions.” The
housing was shipped in and constructed by the federal gov-
ernment while the institution provided the location, provided
utilities, and roadways. The Vidette, January 29, 1947 (Vol. 59, 
No. 14, pg 1).

• The new semester saw 1,677 students enroll at the Universi-
ty. Of that, 606 students were veterans. The number of male
students (827) was slightly higher, likely due partly to the
increase of service members’ discharges from the military. The
Vidette, February 5, 1947 (Vol. 59, No. 15, pg 1).

50 years ago–January-March 1972
• In a letter to the editor, “Debbie” voiced support for chang-

ing dormitory guest visitation windows to 24 hours. Deb-
bie pointed to the University’s move to coed dormitories;

allowing visitors at any hour would enable students time to 
adjust to coed living. As Debbie argued, “It isn’t fair to have 
restrictions on some dorm’s guest hours and not others—there 
should be the same opportunity for all students, not just those 
in coed dorms.” The Vidette, January 11, 1972 (Vol. 84, No. 36, 
pg 4).

• President Berlo nominated Gene Budig as the new vice pres-
ident and dean of the University. If approved by the Board of
Regents, Budig would be the first to serve in the revamped
role of dean of the University. After the resignation of Rich-
ard Bond from his role as dean of faculty, Berlo redesigned the
position. With his expected approval by the Board of Regents, 
Budig was scheduled to start his duties on June 1. The Vidette, 
February 15th, 1970 (Vol. 84, No. 41, pg 1-2).

• Phil Stephen and Jim Manis of the UNITY party won the
ISU Student Government elections as president and vice
president. Stephen won with 2,225 votes, while Manis won
with 2,215 votes out of 4,144 votes. The student body that
year totaled over 17,000. The computer that tallied the votes
completed its task with a note to the victors: “Congratulations
to the winners, have fun don’t work too hard the result is
calculated by me, supercomputer third generation. Winning
the election, however, is the responsibility of the candidate.” 
The Vidette, March 2, 1970 (Vol. 84, No. 47, Pg 1).

25 years ago–January-March 1997
• To fund new campus construction and renovations, the

University proposed a student fee increase between $100 and
$129 a year. The fees would pay down, over time, $42 million
in bonds that would fund the construction of a new parking
deck, the construction of the Performing Arts Center, and
the renovations of some residence halls. The student referen-
dum passed on February 13, 1997—that year’s observance of
Founders Day.
John Freed, Educating Illinois: Illinois State University, 1857-
2007, (Virginia: The Donning Company Publishers, 2009):
395. ir.Library.IllinoisState.edu/eil/1
The General Education Program, a new program replacing a 
freshman-level curriculum known as the University Studies 
Program, was approved by the Academic Senate on  
March 5, 1997.
John Freed, Educating Illinois: Illinois State University, 1857-
2007, (Virginia: The Donning Company Publishers, 2009): 
399. ir.Library.IllinoisState.edu/eil/1

SUAA Fall Meeting
By Larry Alferink

The Fall SUAA House of Delegates Meeting was held November 17 
at the Alumni Center. The Bylaws require that the proposed budget 
for 2022 be approved at this meeting and that the delegates also 
approve an update to the SUAA Legislative Platform. SUAA is in 
good financial condition currently, due in part to limited in-person 
meetings due to COVID-19. The 2022 budget was approved with 
a projected budget surplus. The updated Legislative Platform was 
approved after some discussion and is posted on the SUAA website.

http://ir.Library.IllinoisState.edu/eil/1
http://ir.Library.IllinoisState.edu/eil/1
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Mike Maloney, the SUAA lobbyist, made a presentation on the 
redistricting process, the changes in the legislative seats for each 
party, and what it might mean for SUAA. At the time of the presen-
tation, the new legislative map for the state was in court to resolve 
challenges on constitutional issues and minority representation for 
the Metro East districts near St. Louis and in Chicago. Due to 
redistricting issues related to the delayed release of the 2021 census 
data, the state primary election has been moved from March to June 
28. Thus, the legislative calendar will be shortened to allow members 
to campaign before the primary election.

TechZone is available for annuitant tech needs
By David Greenfield ,  
Director Student Tech Support Services

Have you paid a visit to the remodeled Bone Student Center and 
visited TechZone? It is now located on the first-floor concourse. As 
a department of Illinois State University, TechZone offers discounts 
and buying assistance to all members of the University community—
including annuitants—for personal computers, tablets, software, and 
supplies. It also offers walk-up computer, smartphone, and general 
tech support. Major vendor partners continue to be Apple, Dell, 
Lenovo, and Microsoft. TechZone can help you purchase everything 
from complete computer systems to headphones, and then, perform 
onsite Apple, HP, Dell, and Lenovo hardware warranty repairs. 

While we want to see you in person, many services are available 
remotely. To shop online at any time, visit TechZone.IllinoisState.
edu (an active University Login ID (ULID) and password are re-
quired). We also can schedule personalized Zoom sessions with staff 
for personal buying assistance. Note: University technology help is 
also available via phone through the Technology Support Center at 
(309) 438-HELP.

Hours during the semester are typically 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday 
through Thursday with slightly reduced hours on Fridays and open 
on many Saturdays. As things fluctuate with the academic calendar, 
check out the TechZone website before making a trip to campus. For 
more information, send an email to techzone@IllinoisState.edu or 
call (309) 438-8334. 

ISUAA Spring Luncheon, featuring Clef Hangers
We are delighted to announce that the March 16 Spring Luncheon 
will feature a performance by Illinois State’s Clef Hangers. Clef 
Hangers is a high energy student a cappella group and is the first 
mixed vocal performance group at Illinois State. Their repertoire 
ranges from contemporary pop to Disney. The group has three or 
four voices for each part plus a beat boxer. Composed of 19 members, 
they are committed to performing and entertaining at a high level. 
Each member in the group is a student at ISU, studying in many  
different program areas, from music education to exercise science. 
The group is entirely student run and performs for a wide variety  
of audiences, from high schoolers to community groups to 
student organizations. 

The ISUAA Spring Luncheon meeting will be from 11:30 a.m. 
to 1:30 p.m. on Wednesday, March 16, 2022. PLEASE NOTE 
THAT THE LOCATION WILL BE IN THE OLD MAIN 
ROOM AT THE BONE STUDENT CENTER. The meal will 
be a plated lunch of either Chicken Madeira, a sautéed boneless 
breast of chicken with mushrooms in a Madeira wine demi-glace; or, 
Portobello Mushroom Stack, marinated mushrooms with balsamic 
vegetables served on a bed of creamy risotto and topped with a roast-
ed red pepper sauce. The cost for the meal is $17. Reservation forms 
are due by March 7 and may be found on the back of this newsletter. 
Please mail the form by March 2. Consider inviting a friend to join 
you at the luncheon. We welcome anyone, especially those who have 
retired (or who will retire from ISU). 

The University Club 
Bob Preston and Kay Wilson

University Club discussion hours: Although we have all hoped 
to be meeting in person by this time, we shall continue meeting 
online via Zoom for the spring 2022 semester. The University Club 
is the only Illinois State social organization open to all faculty, staff, 
administrative professionals, retirees and ISUAA members. You are 
cordially invited to join us online for any or all of our programs. You 
need not be a University Club member to attend. We meet during the 
fall and spring semesters during the academic year. The University 
Club promotes collegiality among our diverse faculty, staff, admin-
istrative professionals, and annuitants. We endeavor to sustain and 
promote ongoing open and free communication in this community 
and to support the finest ideals of education and academic life. 

Spring semester 2022—online programs: We are continuing our 
tradition of presenting excellent speakers from Illinois State, the 
University Community and from experts outside of the University. 
Our spring semester programming will utilize Zoom with meetings 
scheduled three weeks apart on Fridays at 3 p.m. Please see our  
website (UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Calendar) for updates and for future  
program listings.

University Club scholarships: We shall continue our long-stand-
ing tradition (30-plus years) to award up to 10 $500 scholarships 
to Illinois State undergraduate and graduate students who were 
academically top achievers and who were also involved in giving back 
to the University and community through service. The scholarship 
competition and subsequent awards are planned for the 2022  
spring semester. Information about the application details  
will be posted at the appropriate time on our website  
(UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Scholarship).

If you would like to be added to the University Club listserv and 
receive automatic notification of future programs, please contact  
Bob Preston (rlpresto@IllinoisState.edu).

Best Wishes from The University Club.

http://www.TechZone.IllinoisState.edu
http://www.TechZone.IllinoisState.edu
mailto:techzone@ilstu.edu
http://UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Calendar
http://UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Scholarship
mailto:rlpresto%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=
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Senior Professionals 
By Laura Kowalczyk 
Coordinator, Senior Professionals

Senior Professionals’ lifelong-learning adult-enrichment programs 
will be offered in a hybrid format this spring, with participants 
choosing to attend in person or via Zoom. Offerings will include 
topics such as weather and climate change; public infrastructure; 
Rivian and the future of electric vehicles; banned books; CRISPR; 
opera; the impact of local artists; quirky Illinois historic sites 
and more. 

For class and registration information, visit SeniorProfessionals.
IllinoisState.edu/Educational-Opportunities. For additional infor-
mation, email lakowa2@IllinoisState.edu or call (309) 438-2818.

Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts events
By Stephanie Kohl Ringle 
Business Communications Associate, Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts

Illinois State University’s Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts is 
pleased to announce a selection of its spring 2022 events. Please note 
that dates and times of events are subject to change. Follow Wonsook 
Kim College of Fine Arts on social media (linktr.ee/ISUFineArts) 
and keep up to date with Fine Arts News by visiting our website and 
event schedule at FineArts.IllinoisState.edu/Events.

Legally Blonde
7:30 p.m., February 25, 26 and March 1-3
2 p.m., February 26 and 27 
Illinois State University Center for the Performing Arts Theatre
Book by Heather Hach 
Music and Lyrics by Laurence O’Keefe and Nell Benjamin
Directed by Britannia Howe
A fabulously fun award-winning musical based on the adored movie, 
Legally Blonde, follows the transformation of Elle Woods as she tack-
les stereotypes and scandal in pursuit of her dreams. Action-packed 
and exploding with memorable songs and dynamic dances—this 
musical is so much fun, it should be illegal!

School of Music

Red Note New Music Festival  
Sunday, February 6 through Thursday, February 10 
Concerts each night at 8 p.m. 
FineArts.IllinoisState.edu/Red-Note

Choral Showcase Concert 
3 p.m. Sunday, February 20 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Symphony Orchestra Concert 
3 p.m. Sunday, February 27
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Belle Voix and Men’s Glee Concert  
3 p.m. Sunday, March 20 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall	

Symphony Orchestra featuring Concert Choir 
3 p.m., Sunday, March 27 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Jazz Festival 
8 p.m. Friday, April 1 and Saturday, April 2 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall 

Wind Symphony Concert 
3 p.m. Sunday, April 3  
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Wind Symphony and Symphonic Winds Concert 
6 p.m. Saturday, April 23  
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Choral Collage Concert  
3 p.m. Sunday, April 24 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall	

Symphony Orchestra Concert 
7 p.m. Sunday, April 24 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

School of Theatre and Dance

Rhinoceros  
By Eugene Ionesco  
Directed by Sanhawich Meateanuwat

7:30 p.m., February 11, 12, 15-19 
2 p.m., February 13 
Illinois State University Westhoff Theatre

A small town is besieged by one roaring citizen who becomes a rhi-
noceros and proceeds to trample on the social order. As more citizens 
are transformed into rhinoceroses, the trampling becomes over-
whelming, and more and more citizens become rhinoceroses. One 
sane man, Berenger, remains, unable to change his form and identity.

Fairview 
By Jackie Sibblies Drury  
Directed by Maria Amenabar Farias

Retiree  
information hotline
Have a question? Need an answer? Don’t 
know whom to contact? Call (309) 438 4311, 
the phone line answered by Human Resources 
just for retirees and surviving spouses. Staff 
will either direct you to the needed resource 
or take your name and number and have 
someone follow up with you.

http://SeniorProfessionals.IllinoisState.edu/Educational-Opportunities
http://SeniorProfessionals.IllinoisState.edu/Educational-Opportunities
mailto:lakowa2@IllinoisState.edu
http://FineArts.IllinoisState.edu/Events
http://FineArts.IllinoisState.edu/Red-Note
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7:30 p.m., March 25, 26, 29-31 and April 1-2 
2 p.m., March 27 
Illinois State University Westhoff Theatre 

Grandma’s birthday approaches. Beverly is organizing the perfect 
dinner, but everything seems doomed to go awry—the silverware 
is all wrong, the radio is on the fritz, and the rest of the family can’t 
be bothered to lift a hand to help. And yet, what appears at first to 
be a standard family dramedy takes a sharp, sly turn into a startling 
examination of deep-seated paradigms about race in America.

Mary Stuart  
By Friedrich Schiller  
Directed by Paul Christopher 

7:30 p.m., April 8, 9, 12-16 
2 p.m., April 10 
Center for the Performing Arts Theatre

Mary Stuart is about the rise and downfall of Mary Stuart, the 
Queen of Scotland, who was also the cousin Queen Elizabeth of En-
gland. The play begins with a naive Mary returning from France to 
her native land, ready to claim her throne. Elizabeth’s machinations 
undermine Mary enabling Elizabeth to imprison Mary. The play cul-
minates in a final, dramatic confrontation between the two Queens.

Spring Dance Concert 
Artistic Director Laina Reese Carney 
7:30 p.m., April 21-23 
2 p.m., April 23, 24 
Illinois State University Westhoff Theatre

University Galleries: Exhibitions
11 Uptown Circle, Normal

Upcoming exhibitions include the Faculty Biennial, MFA Exhibition, 
Student Annual. Visit Galleries.IllinoisState.edu/Exhibitions  
for details.

Illinois Shakespeare Festival
Illinois Shakespeare Festival (ISF) announced its 45th anniversary 
season with a trifecta of artistic offerings, including one Shakespear-
ean comedy, one Shakespearean tragedy, and one modern favorite.

The season will launch with the long-awaited return of The Complete 
Works of William Shakespeare (abridged) by Adam Long, Daniel 
Singer, and Jess Winfield at the beautiful outdoor Ewing Theatre. 
Patrons will recall the 2008 and 2011 performances, which featured 
long-time Illinois Shakespeare Festival actors Thom Quinn and 
David Kortemeier. 

June 4, 5, and 7-12, with a preview performance on June 3.

ISF will follow the launch of the season with two Shakespearean 
productions in repertory. First in the series is Much Ado About 
Nothing, running July 2 through August 5, 2022, with a preview 
performance on July 1.

Next in repertory is King Lear, which will run July 9 through August 
4, 2022, with a preview performance on July 8.

Patrons can also anticipate other beloved staples of the Illinois 

Shakespeare Festival experience including a Theatre for Young 
Audiences (TYA) production, Summer Camps for Youth, the annu-
al John Stevens Memorial Golf Outing, and the unforgettable end 
of season Bard Bash.

For more information visit IllinoisShakes.com.

Stay engaged with virtual Redbird events
By Rachel Kobus 
Director, Alumni Engagement

The Illinois State University Alumni Association provides Redbirds 
with a variety of ways to stay connected to Illinois State University 
from afar through any mobile device, computer, or tablet. From an 
interactive campus tour and sharing recipes to live events and DIY 
videos to try at home, find something to educate, entertain, and 
elevate growth. 

Throughout February and March, Redbirds can cook at home 
with Illinois State’s own Executive Redbird Chef, Phil Cade. Phil 
has been with Illinois State University since 2006. He is responsi-
ble for catering for all the Bone Student Center events and catered 
events throughout campus, as well as the meals served at the  
University Residence. 

Under the guidance of Chef Phil, Redbirds will learn how to 
make a delicious plate of eggs Florentine, complete with homemade 
béarnaise sauce. The virtual event is free, and registration is available 
through March 31.

Visit Alumni.IllinoisState.edu/Virtual to learn about Cook with 
a Redbird Chef and many other online opportunities available. 

TeeBirds Retiree Golf League
By Dave Williams

The ISU TeeBirds golf league had a great year in 2021, despite 
continuing pandemic challenges. Fortunately, golf is a great outdoor 
activity that works well within COVID-19 restrictions. We played 
every week with great weather and fantastic fellowship. We ended 
the season with prizes and a lunch at the Weibring Golf Club.  

Some more about the TeeBirds: We are retired or current faculty 
or staff members, spouses or significant others, and friends of Tee-

Annuitants Association website
•	 Announcements
•	 Why join?
•	 How to join 
•	 �Contacting your  

legislator
•	 Legislative news
•	 History of ISUAA

•	 �Survivor assistance  
information

•	 Newsletters
•	 Organization
•	 Parking on campus
•	 �Meetings and events  

schedule

Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu 
Jess Ray, webpage coordinator

http://Galleries.IllinoisState.edu/Exhibitions
http://IllinoisShakes.com
http://Alumni.IllinoisState.edu/Virtual
http://Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu
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Birds members. We meet Thursday mornings for nine holes of golf 
and social events. 

The group’s home course is Illinois State University’s Wei-
bring Golf Club. Weekly play alternates between individual scoring 
and various scramble formats. We plan events to appeal to golfers 
of all ability levels. We play every Thursday through September 
starting with tee times at 8 a.m. We put a big emphasis on social 
activities and we often have beverage gatherings and once-a-month 
luncheons after play.

Again, we welcome golfers of all ability levels. The annual 
membership fee is $15. For more details, photos, a schedule with 
location and play times, game formats and more, check our website 
ISUTeeBirds.net. The summer 2022 schedule should be posted by 
early April, and our first play and organizational meeting is usually 
the first week in May at the Weibring Golf Club. However, any time 
you think you want to try us out, check the schedule for the time and 
course and show up or send an email to dwilliam@IllinoisState.edu.

If you’d like to talk to someone about the TeeBirds feel free to 
contact membership coordinator Chuck McGuire at crmcgui@Illi-
noisState.edu or any of the rest of the organizing committee: David 
Williams, Hank Campbell, Wayne Lockwood, Sandy Groves, Al 
Pote, or JoEllen and Bob Bahnson. 

Estate gift commitment honors 
twin sisters’ art legacies
By Laura Freyman

A recent estate gift commitment from Art Professor Emerita Dr. 
Susan Amster will further the study of art at Illinois State University. 
The gift honors her twin sister, Stephanie Amster, who died at age 80 
on February 12, 2021. Both sisters created a legacy of teaching and 
inspiring as art faculty members at Illinois State.

Stephanie earned a bachelor’s and master’s in fine art from the 
University of Texas in 1962 and 1968. Susan earned a bachelor’s in 
art from the University of Texas in 1962, a master’s in art from East 
Texas State in 1968, and a Ph.D. in education from the University of 
Texas in 1972.

Stephanie found a job teaching junior high in New York in 1963. 
Susan moved to Dallas to teach elementary school. It was the first 
time the twins had ever lived apart.

The twins later moved into higher education as Stephanie was 
hired to teach art education at Illinois State.

After finishing her dissertation, Susan joined Stephanie in  
Normal. “I snuck in on Stephanie’s coattails. She did everything well, 
so I just followed her,” said Susan with a laugh. “It worked out well  
for me.”

Susan taught future elementary teachers how to include art in 
their classrooms. Stephanie took on a broader course load, including 
classes in 2D and 3D design. She later taught computer graphics 
and established a study abroad program for the art department in 
Florence, Italy, her favorite city. 

Perhaps Stephanie’s most notable achievement was the creation 
of an arts festival at Ewing Manor in 1972, for which she personally 
fundraised for 18 years. She remained an influential figure in local 

and national art communities until her passing in 2021.
“Stephanie had 30 wonderful years at ISU. I had 28. We thought 

we would like to continue contributing in some way,” said Susan.
The Stephanie H. Amster Design Scholarship was established 

in Stephanie’s honor in 1982 to reward students who exemplify 
leadership, academic proficiency, art talent, and a commitment to 
excellence in art.

After Stephanie died, Susan decided to expand upon her 
sister’s investment.

New provisions in Susan’s estate plans will enhance Stephanie’s 
existing scholarship. It’s her way of honoring Stephanie’s many years 
of dedication to the Ewing Arts Festival.

Additional funds from Susan’s estate will create a scholarship for 
art education majors with preference given to students who demon-
strate financial need, creative thinking ability, dynamic teaching 
potential, and a humanitarian philosophy. 

“My favorite quote is: ‘Art is the root, and life is the flower,” said 
Susan. With her gift, she strengthens already deep roots at Illinois 
State in hopes students grow through their love of art.

Future funding from bequests and deferred gift commitments 
has reached more than $100 million. To learn more about naming 
Illinois State University as a beneficiary in your will, retirement 
account, or other aspect of an estate, visit GiveTo.IllinoisState.edu.

Helping Hamper
By Jan Cook

Helping Hamper is ISUAA’s food pantry donation program and 
collects items at our quarterly meetings. Items collected are donated 
to School Street Food Pantry for students. The pantry is visited by 
more than 100 students each week, some with families, every Friday 
afternoon. At our December meeting, we collected many items 
needed by the pantry including toothpaste, cereals, fruit, and canned 
goods. Included in the collection was $178 in cash and checks which 

ISUAA directory update 
Please use this form to correct information in the 2020-
2021 Chapter Directory. Please respond ASAP. If the infor-
mation in the directory was correct/complete, you do not 
have to complete this form.

Name 

Phone  (        )

Spouse’s name

Address 

Email 

Send to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Normal, IL 61790-8000.

mailto:dwilliam@ilstu.edu
mailto:crmcgui@ilstu.edu
mailto:crmcgui@ilstu.edu
http://giveto.illinoisstate.edu/
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the pantry was delighted to receive. The pantry appreciates any 
food or personal products that you can donate. Of special need are 
toothpaste and feminine hygiene products. General pantry staples are 
always appreciated, but they are especially in need of rice.

You may help the School Street Food Pantry by sending a check 
made out to ISUAA with ‘School Street Food Pantry’ on the memo 
line. Mail it to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Normal, IL 61790. We 
will arrange for the donation to be given to them. Thank you to all 
of our members who have donated, and don’t forget to bring your 
donation to our spring meeting.

Save these dates–2022
Spring Luncheon 
Wednesday, March 16 • Old Main, Bone Student Center

Annual Dinner Meeting/Elections 
Wednesday, June 15 • Location TBD

Fall Kickoff Breakfast 
Wednesday, September 7 • (tentative) Location TBD

Holiday Luncheon/Event 
Wednesday, December 7 • Location TBD

HELP REDBIRDS KEEP RISING!
GIFT DESIGNATION

 ISU EXCELLENCE FUND-supports the University’s area of greatest need (3065065) 

 RED AND WHITE SCHOLARSHIP FUND-general scholarship fund (2327001) 

 COLLEGE/DEPARTMENT/OTHER: ____________________________________

PAYMENT OPTIONS

___	 OPTION 1: Check. A check for my gift of $_____________ payable to  

	 Illinois State University Foundation is enclosed.

___	 OPTION 2: Credit Card:  

	  VISA    MASTERCARD    DISCOVER    AMERICAN EXPRESS 

	  A single gift in the amount of $_____________

	  �A recurring gift in the amount of $____________,  

ending on _____/_____/_________ (month/day/year),  

to be paid:  monthly   quarterly   semiannually    annually

	 Name on card		

	 Account number                       CVV           Expiration date

	 Signature

	 Email

___	 OPTION 3: Make a gift online at Giving.IllinoisState.edu.

Name(s)	 University ID (if known)

Address	

City		  State		  ZIP

Preferred email address		

Preferred phone number  	

OTHER WAYS TO SUPPORT ISU

	� I (and/or my spouse/partner) work for a matching gift company:

	� Please send me information about ways to support ISU through a provision in my will, 
trust, retirement plan, or other deferred gift arrangement.

	� I have already included ISU in my will, trust, retirement plan, or other deferred gift 
arrangement.

Please mail this form to:  
Illinois State University Foundation  
Campus Box 8000  
Normal, IL 61790-8000

Office use only:  AG00000000  2022ISUAA0  43

(	  )  mobile       home

In memoriam
Myrtle Armstrong........................................................10/4/2021

Robert Arnold..............................................................10/1/2021

James Coe..................................................................11/30/2021

Nancy Doss.................................................................11/12/2021

Everett Gardner...........................................................9/18/2021

C. Vernon Hanks........................................................10/27/2021

Doris Henderson..........................................................12/5/2021

Charles Hinklin............................................................8/12/2021

Edward Hinshaw.........................................................12/3/2021

Niles Holt.....................................................................11/7/2021

Edward Jelks..............................................................12/22/2021

Betty Keough.............................................................11/19/2021

Sharon Kraft..............................................................11/24/2021

Roberta Maubach........................................................10/1/2021

Pam Merna................................................................11/18/2021

Diane Mueller..............................................................9/10/2021

Mark Plummer.............................................................11/9/2021

Larry Sheppleman.......................................................8/14/2021

Babette Witt-Kannady..............................................11/25/2021

http://Giving.IllinoisState.edu


ISUAA SPRING LUNCHEON RESERVATION FORM
11:30 a.m.–1:30 p.m., Wednesday, March 16, 2022 
Old Main Room, Bone Student Center (note location!)
Featuring Clef Hangers

Name(s) of those attending

Please reserve _______ meal(s) at $17 each. A check for $____________ payable to ISUAA is enclosed. 

Entrees:

___Chicken Madeira___________________________________________________________________________________ (name(s)

___Portobello Mushroom Stack_________________________________________________________________________ (name(s)

___Please indicate dietary restrictions___________________________________________________________________ (name(s)

___Fruit cup in lieu of dessert for those on dietary restriction_____________________________________________ (name(s)

Please mail the reservation form along with your check to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Illinois State University, Normal, IL  

61790-8000. Reservations must be received NO LATER than March 7, so please no please mail no later than  

March 2. No phone or late reservations, please! 

Please provide your email address should we need to contact you about any schedule changes prior to the luncheon. 

Annuitants Association
Campus Box 8000
Normal, IL 61790-8000

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

This document is available in alternative formats upon request by contacting the Annuitants Association at (309) 438-4311. 
An equal opportunity/affirmative action university encouraging diversity      University Marketing and Communications     22-17610 printed on recycled paper  ♻
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